                            “Outstanding Together”                              [image: image1.png]#% ClassDojo for Teachers X Q Lealholm, Glaisdale, Castleton -\ X 0 Facebook X + = X
< cC @ teach.classdojo.com/#/classes/5eaae93e89dcal2b144ac5e4/portfolio hA¢ e

Apps

®

& Matthew Thompson

End result

Approve item?

v/ Approve Return as draft

£ Type here to search



[image: image2.png]{'. ClassDojo for Teachers X ° Lealholm, Glaisdale, Castleton -\ X | ﬁ Facebook X | + = X
< cC @ teach.classdojo.com/#/classes/5eaae93e89dcal12b144ac5e4/portfolio/student/5eaae9e2fc2babbef1c56a79 b g e

Apps

a Philomena Haswell

Ladybird

O ED

Mrs. Porter

I love this Philomena, what a cute
ladybird! You must have been very
careful to get it looking so good!

00:19
A [ D) 43
@ W 03/07/2020 ~




[image: image3.png]



NEWSLETTER
03.07.20                                 

__________________________________________________________________________________________[image: image4.jpg]


_________
Message from Mrs Hird

We’ve had another fantastic week of learning, both in school and at home. Thank you to everyone who has sent photographs into Mrs Porter and Miss Nolan and well done to our children in school who have been working very hard. Although I’ve been based at Glaisdale, it has been lovely to hear from parents and members of the Castleton community how pleased they are to see the school open once more.

Year 6

On Thursday, Year 6 had a virtual meeting with Mrs Harrison, the KS3 Director of Learning at Caedmon to talk about their transition to secondary school. Hopefully this will have set the children’s minds at ease and provided an opportunity for them to ask questions about Year 7. The teachers across Castleton, Glaisdale and Lealholm have also organised an opportunity for the Year 6 pupils to have a virtual meeting so they have a chance to reconnect before they leave our schools.

Transition

You will have received an email about our planned transition events, which will take place in the final week of term. If you haven’t already done so, please can you contact school via headteacher.cg@yeat.co.uk or on 01947 897218 to confirm whether your child will be attending the transition sessions so that we can plan accordingly.
Reopening in September

As you will have seen from the news, all schools will be open full time to all children from September and attendance will once more become mandatory. I will be in touch again next week to provide details of how this will look at Castleton and what additional safety measures we will be putting in place. I can't wait to finally have everyone back in school and look forward to getting to know all our families properly in the Autumn term!

Have a great weekend. 

Mrs Hird 

Message from the Governing Body

Dear Parents/Carers

I hope this newsletter finds you and your family safe and well. I wanted to take this opportunity to give you a brief update on what we, as governors, have been doing in recent times. Although we have not been able to meet up in person, we have been making use of video conferencing platforms so that we have been able to continue with our governing body meetings and have also been able to support in staff recruitment in this way. Since our schools reopened after May half term, two governors have ‘virtually’ met with Mrs Ward and Mrs Hird each week to review the arrangements for our children and to discuss any changes and/or plans for these arrangements ahead of the weekly meeting between the headteachers and representatives of the Yorkshire Endeavour Academy Trust board.

On behalf of the governing body, I would like to say thank you to the tremendous team of staff we have who have been working tirelessly both in the classroom and from home to provide our children with learning opportunities and pastoral support. It has also been fantastic to see the staff from across the three schools working so well together as one team.

I appreciate that recent months will have presented some huge challenges for many of our families and we are very grateful for the support which we have had from you during these ever-changing times. I also recognise that many parents and carers will have concerns about the impact this disruption has had on the education of their children as well as on their emotional and mental wellbeing. When our schools do fully reopen, the governing body will do everything it can to support our staff in ensuring a smooth return for our children and will be closely monitoring the activities in place for identifying and closing any gaps in pupils’ knowledge and understanding.

We are very much looking forward to having all three schools open and thriving once again.

Lou Margetts

Chair of Governors
News from the Classes

This week KS1 have enjoyed the story ‘What the Ladybird Heard’ by Julia Donaldson. The ladybird thinks of a plan to stop the thieves stealing the prize cow and all the animals help. The story has a great rhyming pattern and I have enjoyed listening to the children reading it so confidently. We love to read in Class One! There have been some great newspaper articles written about the attempted theft of the prize cow and also some super instruction writing. We have found out lots of interesting facts about ladybirds and the children have enjoyed creating their own ladybird models in different ways. 
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I have thoroughly enjoyed watching all the fun you are having practising the sports day events. There are some great concentration faces! Keep up the great enthusiasm!

This week we have two twinkly stars! Mrs Barber would like to award Ivan Lillie with the ‘Star of the Week’ for his dedication to his handwriting and ensuring that he is forming letters correctly. He always listens carefully to feedback and wrote some great instructions. Mrs Porter would like to award Gabriella Firth with ‘Star of the Week’ for her super newspaper article and her brilliant puppet show. She has had lots of fun with the activities this week and is working hard.

Thank you for continuing to upload photos and videos of all the great learning that is happening at home. We are hoping to celebrate and showcase this work by creating a lovely display in school.

Have a lovely weekend!
Mrs Porter

KS2:  This week we've already seen some great videos of children having fun and taking part in the Virtual Sports Day. There's still time to get involved as the event continues until Wednesday 8th July. Our English tasks this week have required children to reflect on their time at school so far and think about transition to the next stage of their education. Year 6 children have been planning their leaver's magazine articles, thinking about the highlight of each year. Years 3, 4 and 5 have been thinking about the year 6 children; the words which best describe them, what they mean to them and what they will miss most about them. It has been lovely to read the ones sent in already. 
Please note that if your child has not finished their writing this week, do not worry. Please send them in when they are completed. 
This week, we have too many great stars in KS2. One that shines all the time is Fynn. Mrs Barber and Mr Wadley both suggested that Fynn should be Star of the week this week and I have been itching to give her this award throughout the school closure. Fynn works extremely hard all the time, sending in her work to Miss Nolan every week and now that she has been back at school this week, she has been completing her work there with enthusiasm and gusto. She is so kind and considerate and should be commended.

Our other star of the week this week is Pearl for her commitment to learning throughout the home-learning period. She quietly gets on with everything, has done some great (and, at times, quite unique) work. Almost every 

child Mr Wadley has talked to has been keeping in touch with Pearl - she has done a great job connecting with different groups of children during this difficult time. Well done! 

I would like to be cheeky and give one more star of the week (sorry Mrs Porter) to Jessica as she has worked so hard throughout the entire home-learning period as well, even contacting her grandad for help with some maths. She has grown in confidence with speaking in front of a camera and is working very hard in school as well. 

Miss Nolan

“Keeping Children Safe”

The government have produced advice to parents on keeping children save during the pandemic. The link below includes lots of information and links to other resources. Some may not be relevant to your family but the areas linked to online safety and mental wellbeing may be of particular use.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-from-abuse-and-harm/advice-to-parents-and-carers-on-keeping-children-safe-from-abuse-and-harm#mental-health
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